
Amesbury High School All Sports Boosters 
Minutes of Meeting 

Dec 6
th

 , 2010 
Minutes Taken By:  Greg Schultz 

 
Attendance: Leo Norton, Greg Schultz, Larry Lingley, Cathy Lingley, Joelyn Pray, Dayle Bell, 
Leslie Cummings, Heather King, Emily Cullen, Priscilla Terry, Steve Bastien 
 
Secretary’s Report(Greg Schultz):  

 The Nov 1
st
  meeting notes were accepted.  

 
Athletic Director’s  Report(Steve Bastien): 

 On Dec 28
th
 (5pm&7pm) and 30

th
 (5pm&7pm) we will have a Boys Holiday Basketball 

Tournament in Amesbury. (Newburyport, Georgetown, Pentucket, and Amesbury) 

 We will run halftime events at Boys Varsity Home games. 

 Girls basketball game (vs Dedham) changed from Dec 29
th
  moved to Dec 19

th
  

 First Hockey game is Dec 15
th
 7pm at Graf Rink. 

 Bonnie & Greg volunteered to run concessions for Girls Basketball (Pizza, water, candy) 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  

 Football wrote a check for $10K for uniforms.  

 We cleared $7K in the concessions and 50/50 raffle ($3300 on Turkey Day alone!).  This 
is higher than last year and we may approach the dollar amount from the Super Bowl 
year! 

 Fullers ordered 100 letters (should last for a while). 

 Received last corporate sponsorship check. 

 School Committee needs to approve the signs to be hung on the baseball field in the 
spring. 

 Motion made to pay Bonnie $94.11 for the banquet buckets. 

 October & November financial records approved. 
 
Correspondence/Comments: 

 Fall Season Wrap-up- We are well positioned financially after the fall. We had over 30 
volunteers for Thanksgiving (thanks). We filled the truck with food donations for Our 
Neighbor’s Table at the Thanksgiving Football game.  Great press.  We will do next year 
at Newburyport.  Everything is buttoned down for the winter. 

 Banquet Bucket- great feedback from parents/coaches. 

 Freshmen Welcome Packs (Karin & Traci Coordinating) 

 Plan for winter season:  
o Supply Coordinator(Basketball)- Larry Lingley(Boys)/Bonnie Schultz(Girls) 
o Pizza Coordinator(Basketball)- Emily Cullen(Boys)/Greg Schultz(Girls) 

 Membership: We have 259 folks on our email distribution list. 
 

New Business 
 Apparel- Need to write a check to Skate&Sport shop for jacket and hats sold (and buy the 

balance of hats).  $392 total.  (approved) 
 Election of 2011 Officers: President- Leo Norton: Vice-President- Greg Schultz: 

Treasurer- Dayle Bell: Communications Secretary- Traci Bradstreet: Recording 
Secretary- tbd: At Large: Emily Cullen, Karin Parker  

 Finance Committee- Motion made that committee is comprised of President, Vice 
President, and Treasurer- oversees financial tracking and year-end audit. 

o We may want to setup a rainy day account for major replacements (trailor?) 
o Motion made to appoint Dayle Treasurer effective today and appoint Greg to VP 

effective today- approved. 
Next Meeting: Jan 3

rd
, 2011. 7:00PM at AHS Library. 


